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District 1210


DG’s Newsletter – July 2021

The changes in the way we are meeting are slowly taking place. Unfortunately the Government Guidelines were delayed by a month so all our own plans have had the same delay.

I have attended just two Face to Face meetings but as we progress through August more Clubs are gaining confidence and are making the necessary arrangements.  Please ensure that all risk assessments are completed and that you obtain copy of your venue’s assessment.
Many Clubs are planning to mix up the formats for their meetings for example,  business to stay on Zoom and fellowship and social events as face to face meetings.  Meetings with speakers could be held on Zoom which would enable members to listen to presenters from all over the world at no extra cost to the Club.

Many new ideas and projects have been successfully introduced throughout the lockdowns and I have seen plans being made to resume working in the community and fund raising.  The Environment is playing a significant part in projects including planting trees, maintaining gardens, litter picking and one club is adopting a stretch of canal.  If you are looking at an Environment project please talk to our District Environmental Lead, Trevor Davies.

The Rotary in Great Britain and Ireland governance structure is changing at the top level.  The Governing Council, which currently comprises of all the District Governors (25 in total) together with officers of RGB&I.  Each year the 25 Governors change which does not allow for good continuity from year to year.  The Annual Business Meeting in May voted to streamline this and create a new Board which is smaller and the members will stay in place for three years. There will be staggered start so that the members do not all change at the same time.  This change should not directly affect the District or members of clubs. 
The District Governors will meet regularly in their respective forums to discuss and recommend to the Board.

Our District Secretary, John Sayer has circulated the information about nominations for Governor 2024-25 and Assistant Governors for 2022-23.  Please read the documents and find members who would be willing to fill these roles.  Talk to us about these roles or talk to your Assistant Governor.  Our District currently has an excellent team which works well together.  Help us to take this forward and please support Steve Antill (Governor Elect) and Dr Mukunda Chidrawar (Governor Nominee).

The final plans for the District Conference, which should have taken place last October are being put into place.  The conference will be a one day event with an option to stay overnight before and the overnight afterwards.  It is being held at Lion Quays Resort near Oswestry on Saturday 23rd October 2021.  The details have been circulated.
Can I encourage you to attend.  It will be the first large District Event since Covid-19 took hold and will be an opportunity to thank Ken Wagstaffe for the inspiration and encouragement he gave us all through the very difficult year.

Robyn Davies
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